S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 17th June 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Rev D Tate, Mr B Clapham, Miss D Scott, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Abbs, Dr Outred, Mrs S Borrman, Mr Gardner, Mr Parker, Mr Marrow.

Apologies:  Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, Mr I Jordan, Mr Walters and Dr Tasker
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 3rd June 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Rev Tate, seconded by Miss Scott with one abstention all other members were in favour, and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  None
4. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan, Objectives and Policies:  
Mr Price informed members that the final Policies to be looked at were the Policies for Transport. 
Mr Price read through the introduction and one or two minor amendments were made. It was agreed that a description of the current cycle/footways should be included within the opening paragraph. Mr Price confirmed that he would re word the introduction ready for the next meeting. 

Mr Price then went through each of the Policies for Transport and the relevant amendments were noted.  
A brief discussion took place regarding TRA7 “Traffic Calming” it was felt that Church Lane/Hall Lane, Castle Rising Road and Nursery Lane would all benefit from some sort of traffic calming measures.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had several suitable photographs which could be used within the Policies for Transport Section. Mr Marrow stated that he is also working on some Arial photographs which may also enhance the document.

Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding an enquiry which had been made by Mr Abbs.  She said that Mr Abbs had seen a recent television documentary regarding residents who had got together to oppose a particular development. He said that this had been possible due to changes in National Planning Policies. 
Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had sought further advice and had spoken to Mr John Clements regarding the enquiry. It was confirmed that in January 2013 there had been no changes made to the National Planning Policies to enable people to oppose development. Mr Clements felt that the programme probably referred to Neighbourhood Plans. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a Neighbourhood Plan is able to influence and shape new development but confirmed that they cannot stop development.

Mrs Cornwell stated that the Borough Council has identified that there is a need locally for new houses. She confirmed however that Borough Councilor Daubney is doing his best to ensure that if other Areas do not want development, their share will not come to South Wootton.
A discussion took place regarding Section 8. Proposals map, it was felt that cycle/footways should be shown. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that work had also been undertaken to identify trees which could need preservation orders placing on them. These too could be highlighted on the map. 

Mr Price confirmed that an ecological report had also been carried out and submitted with the Parish Councils objections. 

After brief discussion regarding the areas of land which have been identified for development by the Local Development Framework, it was felt that the Borough Council should be contacted to see if they can assist the Parish Council to obtain suitable maps. It was also said that the County Council may also be able to assist.

It was confirmed that Ordinance Survey maps are expensive to obtain, however Miss Scott kindly offered to look into the possibility of obtaining free maps from the internet.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she would make the various amendments and circulate a revised copy to all members prior to the next meeting. 

Finally Mr Price spoke regarding Section 9. Sustainability, he explained that the relevant Strategic Environmental Assessment had been obtained from the Borough Council.

Mr Price informed members that the Pre-submission report contained 170 pages, which he had looked through.

Mr Price said that within the document, there is an interesting section which gave instructions as to how to complete a matrix. Mr Price gave a brief explanation of how this could be used to work out whether the objectives and policies have had a positive or negative effect on the Parish.

Mr Price read out the definition of Sustainable Development by reference to the Core Strategy Document.

Mr Price stated that Mr Clapham had made enquiries into Lifetime Houses, and had managed to find out some useful information. He said that the homes should be suitable for people regardless of their age.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 17th June 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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